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City Hall Office Hours  

MondayñFriday    7:30 a.m.ñ5:30 p.m. 

Now accepting 

Visa / MasterCard For a $1 processing fee 

 At the March 22, 2011 City Council meeting, council members made decisions that 

brought Kimberly citizens one step closer to metered water. The council voted unanimously 

to implement the 2009 Water Bond repayment beginning with the May 2011 billing cycle. A 

bond repayment fee of $16.84 will appear on your bill received at the end of May (for pay-

ment due by June 10, 2011). The flat water rate will remain in effect during this time. 
 

 Although many cities begin charging bond fees as soon as the issue is approved by 

voters, Kimberly City Council members wanted to delay the fee as long as possible. The first 

payment by the City is due to the Department of Environmental Quality, six months after 

the project is completed. With the water 

project scheduled for completion in June, 

the Council needed to take steps at this 

time to begin collecting money for that 

first payment. 
 

 The Council also voted unani-

mously to delay the beginning of metered 

water charges until the October billing 

cycle. The Council felt citizens needed to 

see their summer water usage and have 

the opportunity to implement water con-

servation measures.  
 

 Although rates have not been 

finalized, the council would like to release 

the rates that have been proposed by Kim-

berlyõs citizen led Utility Advisory Com-

mission. (Shown in the box at the right). 
 

 The Council will finalize the me-

tered water rates during budget planning 

this summer. Public comment will con-

tinue to be taken at the twice monthly 

City Council meetings; contact City Hall 

at 423-4151; or talk to one of your Coun-

cil members. 

Residential Water Usage: 

$1.75 per 1000 gallons usedñup to 12,000 

gallons 

$2.08 per 1000 gallons above 12,000 gallons 
 

Commercial Water Usage: 

$1.10 per 1000 gallons used 

 

Residential Pressurized Irrigation Charges: 

The monthly fee will be computed based upon 

1/2 the platted lot size, in square feet, at the 

rate of $0.00168336 per square foot. This fee 

represents the total annual cost of service, di-

vided into 12 monthly payments. 

Commercial Pressurized Irrigation Charges: 

The monthly fee will be computed based upon 

20% of the full platted lot size, in square feet, 

at the rate of $0.00168336 per square foot. 

This fee represents the total annual cost of the 

service, divided into 12 monthly payments. 
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The Mayorõs Page 

Mayor David T. Overacre and Polly Hulsey, City Administrator 

The City of Kimberly is small, but mighty.  We have an incredibly cohesive and sup-

portive City Council that work very well with the City staff to make the best decisions 
for our community.  The City leadership continues its commitment to fiscal responsibil-

ity with forward and progressive planning. 
 

When I took office as Mayor in January of 2008, one of the first tasks the City Council 

and I addressed was the creation of the City Administrator position. Since Kimberly 
does not have a full time Mayor, we felt it was important to have an appointed professional position that would be an advisor to the 

Mayor and City Council. The City Administrator drives projects, grant opportunities, economic development and assists the Mayor in 

the day to day operations of the city. Polly Hulsey has done an outstanding job as our City Administrator and continues to bring posi-
tive innovative thinking and initiative to her position. 
 

In July 2010, Kimberly hired an experienced Planning & Zoning (P&Z) Director ð Jenny Nickerson.  Her expertise provides our con-

tractors with the answers they need to move forward in a quick and positive manner with their projects.  In addition to her role as 
P&Z Director, she encompasses the role of the Cityõs Economic Development Officer.   
 

In August 2010, Kimberly hired a new City Clerk ð Jennifer Rowe, to continue moving toward the Cityõs goal of being a front runner 

in automation, billing and front-office expertise.  She works full-time in our front office, working with our Deputy City Clerk ð Jean 

Hopkins .  They work together to implement positive changes for our community and our citizens. 
 

In March 2011, Kimberly filled a newly redefined position, which will include a Permit Technician/Community Service Officer and 

front office staff member, to work with our P&Z and front office staff, to continue our goal of providing the best possible service to our 
community.  All three of these were current positions, which have been revamped into one new position.  We continue to try and 

make positive staff changes to bring our community better services and opportunities. 
 

Currently, Kimberly has a police staff of 6 and a public works staff of 5, which assist and protect our citizens throughout the year.  

These individuals continue with their respective certifications and training to enhance their individual positions. 
 

The City of Kimberly works closely with our school district and in November 2010 hired our Cityõs first òSafe Routes to Schooló Co-

ordinator ð Jamie Carlton .  She will work hand-in-hand with the School and City staff.   We received our first grant from SR2S in 

2010, which will provide education to our school youth.  We are currently applying for our first infrastructure grant, which wil l be 
utilized to install sidewalks, curb/gutter and lighting for safe routes to school for our students.  We have tentatively requested this 

funding for Main Street south from Center to Gem drive, which will probably be around $300k.  Jamie has implemented òWalking 
Wednesdaysó and walks our youth safely to school, where they are welcomed with hot chocolate and fresh fruit. 
 

In April 2010, the City applied for ò100 Best Communities For Young Peopleó.  Kimberly was one of the final runner-ups for the 
National award.  Kimberly has an excellent academic/athletic school district.  Over the last three years the district has averaged be-

tween 95% - 100% graduation rates.  We are in the process of applying for this opportunity again along with the Kimberly School 

District and will submit our application in May 2011.  (Please refer to our website to view our application and accomplishments:  
http://id -kimberly.civiccities.com/DocumentView.aspx?DID=566) 

 

In July 2010, Kimberly completed a $400,000 rehabilitation street project on Center Street East, which was solely funded through the 
American Recovery and Reinvestment Act.  This project removed the deteriorated pavement/base material and replaced it with new 

road base/asphalt surface, curb and gutter. This should create a 30 year life for Center Street East. 
 

Currently Kimberly is undergoing a $6.6M Water System upgrade.  This unique opportunity was presented to the City through the 

Idaho Department of Environmental Quality.  Kimberly has been offered $1M forgiveness toward the project and a 1% interest rate 

over a 30 year term.  Currently the project is about ¾ complete and is expected to wrap-up during the spring of 2011.    
This project will: place Kimberly as the first community in the United States to have the I-Perl 2-way read meters installed 

at every residential and commercial location.  In addition, it will provide a new well at the City Park to provide much-
needed water for the community; upgrade/replace the existing water storage tanks; install backup generators at booster 

stations/wells, so the water system continues providing water to homes and businesses during power outages; and up-
grade the distribution system to provide adequate pressure and fire hydrant flow.   
 

In addition, Kimberly made the first cut in our grant application for Family Health Services to locate a medical facility in Kimberly.  

The grant would provide $500k for the completion of a new building for the medical facility.  The City has worked out a lease of the 

current old City Hall building location to build this new facility.  We anticipate the demolition of the old City Hall building in mid-
summer 2011, with the construction of the new Family Health Service building commencing soon after.  We hope to have Family 

Health Services up and running by this fall. 
 

http://id-kimberly.civiccities.com/DocumentView.aspx?DID=566


Back Flow Testing 
This does not pertain to a Pressure Irrigation System 
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Administration  

Contacts 
 

Polly Hulsey 

City Administrator 

(208) 423-4151 Ext. 16 

phulsey@cityofkimberly.org 

 

Jennifer Rowe 

City Clerk 

(208) 423-4151 Ext. 11 

jrowe@cityofkimberly.org  

 

Jean Hopkins 

Deputy City Clerk 

(208) 423-4151 Ext. 10 

jhopkins@cityofkimberly.org  

 

Administration Page 

The Idaho State Department of Health and Welfare has established rules and 
regulations pertaining to cross-connection control in public water systems.  This 
has been adopted by the City of Kimberly by Ordinance Number 374. 
 
Title 1, Chapter 8, Section 01.860.04 (111) Idaho regulations for public drinking 
water systems, requires óannual  inspection by an AWWA Certified Tester, or 
equal, of all installed backflow prevention devices to insure operability, (7-1-85)ò. 
 
You may pick up a list of current local backflow prevention device testers at the 
City Hall 120 Madison W.  If your backflow device is not certified and the City noti-
fied by June 30 your water service may be terminated until the device is certified or 
your sprinkling system is disconnected from your service line.   
 
The City of Kimberly greatly appreciates your cooperation and assistance in help-
ing to keep our water safe for our community.   

Summer Watering Schedule 
Ordinance 560 ðWater Restrictions  

Water restrictions begin April 1st and end October 1st . All residents of the City of Kimberly shall limit the use of 

the public water system and be monitored by the following: 

Even numbered houses water Tuesday, Thursday, and Saturday. Odd numbered houses water Wednes-

day, Friday, and Sunday. No water on Mondays. No watering between 10:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m.  

Penalties for violation are $10.00 for the first unauthorized use and $25.00 for any subsequent unauthorized use of 

water.  
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Public Works Department 

Public Works  

Department 

Contacts 
 

 

Rob Wright 

Public Works Superintendent 

(208) 423-4151 Ext. 12 

rwright@cityofkimberly.org 

 

 

The Crew: 
 

Foreman 

Kevan Hafer 

 

Maintenance 

John Balling 

Kyle Hartley 

Ken Milbourn 

 

 

Contact: 
 

Water Emergency: 208-731-4153 

 

 

Kimberly Elementary School 

Thursday, April 28, 2011 

1:00 p.m. 

Join us as the City of Kimberly is  

recognized as a Tree City USA. 

We will be planting trees and 

enjoying refreshments. 

There will be an award given to the 

Tree City poster contest winner. 

We would like to thank  

First Federal Savings & Maxieõs Pizza of  

Kimberly for their continued support. 

With the arrival of Spring, our road and water construction projects are starting 

up again. Please obey road closure  and construction signs for both the safety of 

you and your family, but also for the safety of our construction workers. 
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Kimberly Police 

Contacts 
 

Pat Bermingham 

Chief of Police 

(208) 423-4151 Ext. 18 

pbermingham@cityofkimberly.org 

 

Stacy Buck 

Lieutenant 

sbuck@cityofkimberly.org  

 

Ted Porter 

Police Officer 

tporter@cityofkimberly.org 

 

Kirk Rosenau  

Police Officer 

krosenau@cityofkimberly.org 

 

Mike Huffman  

Police Officer 

mhuffman@cityofkimberly.org 

 

Alex Arrington  

Police Officer 

aarrington@cityofkimberly.org 

 

 

For all Non-Emergency 

calls  you can reach the  

police department through 

SIRCOMM at: 

208-735-1911 
 

Kimberly Police Department 

The Kimberly Police Department wants to remind everyone of the importance and 

safety of stopping for school buses while they are picking up or dropping off chil-

dren. We issued 11 citations in 2010 and have issued 2 so far this year for not stop-

ping for school buses that have their flashing red lights on. Idaho Code 49-1422 

covers this topic. 

49-1422.Overtaking and passing school bus. (1) The driver of a vehicle meeting or 

overtaking from either direction any school bus stopped on the highway shall stop 

before reaching the school bus when there is in operation on a school bus the visual 

signals specified in section 49-915, Idaho Code, and the driver of a vehicle shall not 

proceed until the school bus resumes motion or the visual signals are no longer ac-

tuated. Oncoming traffic on a highway of more than three (3) lanes is not required 

to stop upon meeting a school bus when visual signals are actuated. Any person 

found guilty of violating the provisions of this subsection shall be fined an amount 

of not less than one hundred dollars ($100) nor more than five hundred dollars 

($500). 

National Police Week 
May 15 ï 21, 2011 

 

Since the first known line-of-duty death in 1792, 

nearly 19,000 U.S. law enforcement officers have 

made the ultimate sacrifice.  Sixty-six officers 

have been killed in the line-of-duty here in Idaho.  

In 1962, President Kennedy proclaimed May 15th 

as National Peace Officers Memorial Day and the calendar week in which 

May 15th falls, as National Police Week determining the dates for National 

Police Week 2011 ð Sunday, May 15th through Saturday, May 21st.  On 

May 19th there will be a candlelight vigil held at the Idaho Peace Officerôs 

Memorial in Meridian with a memorial ceremony on May 20th.  On May 21st 

there will be a memorial ceremony at the Twin Falls City Park on Shoshone 

Street beginning at 11:00 a.m. 



P a g e  6  

C i t y  o f  K i m b e r l y  S p r i n g  N e w s l e t t e r 

Planning and Zoning 

Contacts 
 

Jenny Nickerson 

P & Z Director 

(208) 423-4151 Ext. 17 

jnickerson@cityofkimberly.org 

 

 

Planning and Zoning 

Commission 

 

Seat 1 ð Candy Weth 

candy.weth@gmail.com 

 

Seat 2 (Impact Area) ð  

Currently Vacant   

 

Seat 3 ð Ted Wasko 

twasko@kimberly.edu 

 

Seat 4 ð Perry Danger-

field   

dngrfld@cableone.net 

 

Seat 5 ð Kelly Weeks  

kel.weeks09@gmail.com 

 

Seat 6 ð Leland Belin   

belin@q.com 
 

Seat 7 (Impact Area) ð  

Dan Shewmaker  

dhshew@msn.com 

 
 

 

Planning and Zoning News 

P&Z Hours of  

Availability:  
 

Monday:  
8:00 am ñ 5:00 pm 

 

Tuesday &Wednesday:  
8:00 am ñ 11:30 am  

 

Building Inspection Request  

Phone: (208) 280 -0020 

P&Z Schedule 
 

Planning and Zoning  

meets on the first Tuesday  

of each month at  

6:00 p.m.  

at the Kimberly 

School  

District Round 

Building  

 Mr. Mark Rivers of Brix & Co. will be working with City 
Staff  and the community to help in our Economic Development 

efforts.  Town-Hall style meetings will be held in the coming 

months to provide you with an opportunity to shape the future 
of  Kimberly.  Meeting dates, times, and locations will be posted 

on the calendar of  events at www.CityofKimberly.org , for  

additional information, please call or email Jenny Nickerson! 

 You may have heard that the newly adopted 2009 International 
Energy Conservation Code (replacing the 2006 Edition) means many new 

and updated energy requirements which necessitate an update in local 
Building Departmentsõ inspection and review procedures.  If you or  

someone you know would like to learn more, please visit 
www.IDABO.org  to check for upcoming trainings in our area or to join 

Idaho High Desert Chapter of the Idaho Association of Building Officials 
(IDABO).  Thanks to NEEA, our Chapter has been granted funds to  
ensure that proper education opportunities are available at a reasonable 

cost.  As a result, many of these valuable, 1-day to 1-week-long courses 
are free of charge! 

mailto:candy.weth@gmail.com
mailto:dngrfld@gmail.com
mailto:kel.weeks09@gmail.com
http://www.CityofKimberly.org
http://www.IDABO.org
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Community Service Officer Community Service 

Officer Contact 

 
Julie Lehmann 

Community Service Officer/ 

 Permit Technician  

(208) 423-4151 ext. 13  

jlehmann@cityofkimberly.org 

 

 

 We would like to welcome Julie Lehmann 

to the City of Kimberly staff. Julie is our new Com-

munity Service Office / Permit Technician. Along 

with water and weed code enforcement and dog 

catcher duties, Julie will be assisting our P&Z Di-

rector, Jenny Nickerson, with building permits and 

follow-ups. 

 Hello Kimberly! My name is Julie Lehmann and I am looking forward 

to working here in Kimberly. 

 I was born and raised in Jerome but moved to St. Anthony in 1989.  I have lived in  

Anchorage, Alaska; Jackson Hole, Wyoming; and Pocatello, Idaho.  I recently moved back to the 

Magic Valley.  

 I am divorced and have 4 kids; 2 daughters, 2 sons and 8 grandkids with another due this 

summer. I have a new schnauzer puppy named Jack.  I like to float the river, drive in the mountains, 

spend time outdoors and read.  I have worked in GIS (Global Information Systems), Mapping, 

Drafting, as a Transportation Security Officer for TSA, and drawing and building custom furniture. 

Operation Facelift Needs You & Your Team!  

 The City of Kimberly is participating with the Southern Idaho Eco-

nomic Development Organization (SIEDO) on Operation Facelift: New 

Look, New Attitude, New Business! Individuals, organizations, and teams of 

volunteers are needed for all aspects of the campaign from fundraising to the 

fun week of activity that is planned for this June!  Announcements and up-

dates will be posted on www.CityofKimberly.org  and 

www.SouthernIdaho.org/opfacelift . To get involved in the action right away, 

please call or email Jenny Nickerson, she will be compiling a preliminary list 

of people to plan the activities and choose team leaders on April 6th.  Many 

other cities in Twin Falls County are participating, the events will be covered 

by both KMVT and Times-News staff so we have a great opportunity to pro-

mote Kimberly and engage in some friendly competition with our neighbors!  

This is going to be a fun project that will benefit the entire City, come join in 

the activities!  

http://www.CityofKimberly.org
http://www.SouthernIdaho.org
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Kimberly Library  

Contacts 
 

Helen McCord 

Librarian  

(208) 423-4556  

kimblib@safelink.net  

 

Kerri Lynn Harris  

Librarian Assistant 

(208) 423-4556 

kimblib@safelink.net  

 

 

A Message from  

Your Local Library  

C i t y  o f  K i m b e r l y  S p r i n g  N e w s l e t t e r 

Kimberly Public  

Library located at 

120 Madison 

West Kimberly. 

 

Hours: 

Monday 11-6pm  

Tuesday  3-8pm 

Thursday 11ð6pm  

Saturday 10-2 pm  

THEME:  

 ONE WORLD, MANY STORIES 

WHEN: Thursday, June 9, 16, 23, and 30 

      10:00 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. 

WHERE: Due to lack of  space at the  

library, this yearõs program will 
be held at the Kimberly City 

Park on Madison St. E.   If  the 

weather turns bad, we will be using the Kimberly  
Christian Church at 307 Madison St. E. just across the 

street from the park. 
 

WHO: All children ages 3 to 11 are welcome to attend. 

WHAT: There will be stories, crafts, games and lots 

more. Come join the fun! 

The celebration emphasizes the importance of advocating literacy for children of 
all linguistic and cultural backgrounds. Kimberly Public Library joins with libraries 
across the nation to celebrate the 15th anniversary of The Day of the Child! Cele-
brate with us!  
 
We say a great big THANK YOU to the folks at Falls Brand, the Speech and De-
bate Club from Kimberly High School, and the City of Kimberly for their contin-
ued support of our increasing celebration of our children and literacy!  

We welcome both kids and their parents 

to participate in this special day. There 

will be food, drinks, games, prizes, story-

telling, and much much more!  
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DATE: Friday, July 8, 2011 & Saturday, July 9, 2011 
 

TIME: Friday 9 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. 
  Saturday 8 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 
 

LOCATION: Kimberly City Park Baseball Field 
 

BOOTH FEE: 10õ x 10õ booth space 
 Two Day Participation: $30.00 
  Discount Rate: $25.00 if paid by May 1, 2011 

 One Day Participation: $25.00 
  Discount Rate: $20.00 if paid by May 1, 2011 

        10õ x 20õ booth space 
 Two Day Participation: $50.00 
  Discount Rate: $40.00 if paid by May 1, 2011 

 One Day Participation: $40.00 

Held During Kimberly Good Neighbor Days 

The 1st annual Kimberly Library Foundation Flea Market will be held during  
Kimberly Good Neighbor Days. In addition to the Flea Market, activities in the 
park on Friday, July 8 include the Horse Shoe Contest, the Lions Club Dinner, 

and the Good Neighbor Of The Year awards. On Saturday, July 9 the park is filled 
with activities including the Good Neighbor Days Breakfast, a Fun Run,  

3-on-3 Basketball, and the Good Neighbor Day Parade.  

Registration: 
 

NAME:  

MAILING ADDRESS:  

PHONE:  

BOOTH SPACE  PLEASE CIRLCE ONE:      10x10    10x20 

PARTICIPATION  PLEASE CIRCLE ONE:  1 Day-Fri     1 Day-Sat      2 Day 
 

Please mail your registration to: Kimberly Library Foundation, PO Box 369, Kimberly ID 83341  

Each vendor is responsible for providing tables, tents, or any other props that may be needed for their booth. Each vendor is 

responsible for all set up and tear down of their boothsñthis includes the removal of all excess trash and items. The  

Kimberly Library Foundation reserves the right to require any vendor to remove objectionable items from their booth. 

Booth Fee includes: your space plus  
promotion of the Kimberly Library  

Foundation Flea Market in all  
Kimberly Good Neighbor Day  

advertising and a listing for the Flea Market in 
the Times News, on Craigslist, and Facebook. 

SIGN UP  




